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If you must miss a meeting, phone Chris Manack, Attendance Chair, at 650 355-5742 or, email him at  chrismamack@gmail.com by the 
Monday before the lunch date.  We have to give the Poplar Creek Golf Club a head count for lunch.  You must cancel or our branch gets charged 
for no shows.  $$$ 

 
 TREASURER’S      

JULY 2023 REPORT  
 Chris Manack 
650-355-5742 

 
 

Beginning Balance  $ 5,922.22 
Income    $   957.00 
Expenses   $ 1,140.68 
Ending Bank Balance                 $ 5,738.54 
Petty Cash Fund   $   100.00 
Total Funds   $ 5,838.54 
    
 

All receipts collected have been deposited. 
All annual dues collected so far have been deposited. 
All expenses have been previewed and paid. 

 
Members: 88 members paid to date 
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Editor: John Bernat (650) 678-5840      San Mateo, CA         Assistant Editor: Bernie Olson (650) 593-6881 

SUNSHINE REPORT 
  

  

Let us remember Dick Hogan who passed away on July 
20th.  He joined our club back in 1998. 

 
If you know of any Sir or their family that is ill or 

passed please call Mike Lazzari (650) 312-9414 

Big Sir   Report for August  Newsletter 
 Let’s hear some good news!! 
  

Super Bowl LVIII  from Las Vegas is only 6  months away!  
Which means our annual Super Bowl Grid will be  available 
again for fun and profit. 
 

Sad to  report that  we lost another Sir Brother.  Dick Hogan 
passed away on July 20th. Dick joined our group in 1998. 
 

Other important news includes the fact that we still need 
more guys to attend our Lunch meetings at  Poplar Creek on 
the 2nd  Wednesday of each month. The next lunch is on  
Wed. August  9th.   John  Bernat will be presenting  the sec-
ond half of his video tour around the world.    
 

We are still in need of a Little Sir. Big  Salary and Lifetime 
Health Benefits. 
 

Keep enjoying Bocce, Bowling, and Golf, not to mention 
computer studies and wine tasting. 
 

See you guys on Wednesday  August 9th.  Take  Care, Have 

Fun  Be Safe!!    
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BOCCE 
(The Little Balls) 

Chris Manack 
(650) 355-5742 

chrismamack@gmail.com 
 

We welcome all members of SIR Branch 142 to come and join in play with our activity group. It is a very 
easy game to learn and play. Coffee is served at 9:30AM with play commencing at 10AM each Thursday 
of the  month, weather permitting, and concluding at 12 Noon. We play at Beresford Park in San Mateo. 
The bocce courts are adjacent to the tennis courts located on the 28 th Avenue side of the park.  

Thu. - July 6 Team #1 Team #2   

  B. Brouwers A. Andrews   

Game 1  H. Kessler R. Merriam   

  Y. Merriam J. Ringer   

  C. Rickson D. Scannell   

  N. Ringer S. Scannell   

  J. Yeoman S. Schroeder   

Game 1 Score 6 12   

  Team #1 Team #2 Team #3 Team #4 

  B. Brouwers R. Merriam A. Andrews O. Anderson 

Game 2 H. Kessler J. Ringer N. Ringer R. Anderson 

  J. Yeoman D. Scannell S. Schroeder T. Anderson 

    S. Scannell   C. Rickson 

Game 2 Score 10 9 12 6 

Thu. - July 13 Team #1 Team #2 Team #3 Team #4 

  A. Andrews B. Brouwers C. Manack A. Andrews 

Games 1 & 2  H. Kesler R. Manack Y. Merriam C. Rickson 

  S. Schroeder D. Scannell R. Merriam J. Rickson 

  J. Yeoman S. Scannell     

Game 1 Score 6 13 9 12 

Game 2 Score 10 6 8 12 
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BOCCE 
(The Little Balls) 

Chris Manack 
(650) 355-5742 

chrismamack@gmail.com 
 

We welcome all members of SIR Branch 142 to come and join in play with our activity group. It is a very 
easy game to learn and play. Coffee is served at 9:30AM with play commencing at 10AM each Thursday 
of the  month, weather permitting, and concluding at 12 Noon. We play at Beresford Park in San Mateo. 
The bocce courts are adjacent to the tennis courts located on the 28 th Avenue side of the park.  

SIR Computer/Technology Group 
 

SIR members in the local area (any branch) get togeth-
er on the 4th Tuesday of the month at the Redwood 
Shores Library.  Doors open at 10:00 AM and the 
meeting starts at 10:30 AM.  The group discusses cur-
rent events about computers, software and all kinds of 
other electronic devices.   
 

Ralph Riviello (r.riviello@comcast.net) chairs the meet-
ings.  Beginners to experts are welcome.  Bring any 
questions you may be having with your computer or 
cell phone. 
https://sirinc2.org/branch1/sir-activities/sir-group-
computers/  $5 to cover coffee & doughnuts is 

charged. 

Thu. - July 20 Team #1 Team #2 

  J. Ringer O. Anderson 

Games 1, 2 & 3  R. Merriam A. Andrews 

  Y. Merriam B. Brouwers 

  S. Scannell H. Kesssler 

  D. Scannell C. Manack 

  S. Schroeder N. Ringer 

Game 1 Score 12 6 

Game 2 Score 12 1 

Game 3 Score 0 5 

Thu. - July 27 Team #1 Team #2 Team #3 Team #4 

  B. Brouwers A. Andrews O. Anderson L. Anderson 

Games 1 & 2  H. Kessler Y. Merriam J. Hirschmann C. Manack 

  N. Ringer J. Rickson R. Merriam J. Ringer 

      C. Rickson S. Schroeder 

Game 1 Score 8 12 12 8 

Game 2 Score 13 8 12 1 

https://sirinc2.org/branch1/sir-activities/sir-group-computers/
https://sirinc2.org/branch1/sir-activities/sir-group-computers/
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Charles Waller  
(415) 269-4950 

chupeg@icloud.com 

JULY BOWLING NEWS 

The top performances for July 

Both Thursday and Friday leagues got off to a great start with a total of 53 bowlers hitting the lanes. After missing the 
January- June session,  we would like to welcome back John Bernat and Fred Thompson. It looks like the extended time 
off really benefited both as they returned with a vengeance. John led the B group with a very nice 217 and a 544 Series. 
That’s 100 pins above his regular series average. Fred then led the C group with a 194 game and a 491 series. That’s 88 
pins over his series average. Welcome back and great shooting  guys. After that I’m thinking about a long vacation too. 
Some other highlights were Dave Gluck 258 and 698 series, Joe Voltattorni 246, Steve Curry 255, Lamonte Lovering 
243, Roger Harrison 244. All very strong performances.  
 
We would also like to welcome a new bowler, Paul Harrison , to our Friday league. Paul is 
the brother of long-time member Roger Harrison and has joined team 3 “Awesum Trio”. Good  
luck Paul, good bowling , and have fun. 

Thursday league 
Group A 
High Game: Dave Gluck- 258 
High Series:Dave Gluck- 698 
Group B 
High Game:Gene Lebel- 190 
High Series: Veronica Palmer- 
530 
Group C 
High Game: John Levin-158 
High Series: Lydia Stewart-423 

Friday league 
Group A 
High Game: Steve Curry-255 
High Series:Dave Gluck-654 
Group B 
High Game: John Bernat-217 
High Series:John Bernat-544 
Group C 
High Game: Fred Thompson-194 
High Series:Fred Thompson-491 

Nice shooting everyone . 

The $5.00 Strike in the 5th frame winners for Thursday - None 
The $5.00 Gold pin strike Thursday winners were Bob Butler, Les Deman, Ed Bruzzone (2), John Nardi, Pete Grech, 
John Levin, Dave Gluck. 
The $5.00 Strike in the 5th frame winners for Friday- Dave Gluck, Allan Leader, Chuck Waller 
The $5.00 Gold pin strike Friday winners were Joe Voltattorni (2), Pete Grech, Allan Leader (3), 
The July clean games for Thursday and Friday: Lorraine Diaz, Dave Gluck, Chuck Waller (3) 

Tournaments: We took eight bowlers to Concord on July 24,2023 with three finishing in the money. In Division 1 Dou-
bles, Lamonte Lovering and Doug Moffitt, took second. In Division 2 Singles, Chuck Waller finished first and in Divi-
sion 2 All Events Chuck tied for first. Nice going guys. August 7 and 8, 2023 we have eight bowlers attending a big Sirs 
tournament in Reno. Good luck to all our branch 142 bowlers and guests. 
USBC CARDS: Both Thursday and Friday leagues are USBC sanctioned . The 2023-2024 fees are due by the end of 
August. The senior rate will be $22.00 if paid through Bel Mateo or $27.00 if paid on line. If you have paid through an-
other association you will need to pay $10.00 to the Peninsula USBC association. Chuck will be contacting everyone 
throughout August to collect fees and explain options.  

Hope you all have great bowling in August. 

Don’t forget the Luncheon at Coy-
ote Pt on August 9,2023. We need 
more bowlers to attend. 
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Front row L-R  Mike Stiegler, Jane Mourgos, Lamont Lovering, Rich Hom 
Back row L-R  Doug Moffitt, Pete Grech, Chuck Waller, Roger Harrison  

 

Our Concord bowling tournament group on July 24,2023 
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GOLF  (The wee small balls)  Bob Chang, (650) 703-2342   

July continued our good fortune on the golf links with good weather and with golf courses in excellent condition. We’ve 
had a few new golfers join us but we need more. Our golf program is designed so that anyone can have a good time no 
matter what their skill level so give us a try, I think you’ll like playing with us, 
 
Our top golfer, Wes Matsuura, was in fine form after being on vacation much of June and led his flight for all of July with 
a best of 73 (3 over par) and also led his team to a scramble victory.. Only Darren Iler was able to make a dent in Wes’s 
dominance by capturing low net honors for Flight 2 twice. There was much less dominance in Flight 2 with Bob Chang 
and Steve Zarate leading Flight 2. The only other result of note in Flight 2 was Bob’s third score of hitting his age or 
better this year. Flight 3 also had a dominant player as Ken Masry led all three tournaments for the month and even 
managed three closest to the pin shots with a best of 1 foot from the hole. 
 
Our August and early September tournaments are: August 8 Coyote Creek, August 15 Sunnyvale, August 22 Shore-
line (Best Ball Team), August 29 Las Positas, and September 5 Lake Chabot. You can sign up for any of these at the 
August 9 Branch Luncheon or by calling me at 650-703-2342 (or email me at: coachchang@sbcglobal.net.) 

mailto:coachchang@sbcglobal.net

